Galesburg City Council
Monday March 7, 2011

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from February meeting were read and Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Caswell motioned to approve them and Voltz seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 426.03, Marie Hamm 27.70, Virgil Hamm 46.17, Workers Comp 239.07, Trail Treasurer 200.00, Alton Anderson 536.25, KRB Gravel 1560.00, Traill Tribune 47.36, AmeriPride 47.21, and Ottertail Power 372.16.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 277.05, Ken Voltz 37.03, Moen’s Excavating 835.00, Northern Water Works 184.39, Ottertail Power 85.22, Bruce Olson 614.99, FRS 10.42, Brager Disposal 830.75, Traill Rural Water 2349.23, and ND Public Health 16.00
Voltz motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  Looking to start replacing the water meters.  We will start replacing meters for people that can’t get to theirs or that don’t hand in a meter reading on a monthly basis.

New business:  Ken Voltz will be sent to Bismarck to take a class and test to maintain his qualifications to be our water supervisor.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We will be redoing the water ordinance #U1.  This rewrite will make the ordinance more user readable. 

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  March meeting will be held on March 14th at 7:00 pm.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
